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‘ Update September 2013
UK Office Report caring for the West African and Asian Countries.

We thank you for keeping in touch with us and for the different ways you are helping this ministry
in prayer, finance and other ways. You are all so precious to us.

Since the last newsletter, Pastor Oladipo opened a new internet café in Nigeria which will finance
his bible school and outreach trips. We are also opening a few new Bible Schools in more
countries as a result of some of these older schools becoming fully self-sufficient. This helps to
expand our ministry. | have also spoken in several churches and the ‘Without Measure
Conference’ in Manchester. All went well.

Other work has been weekly telephone crusades to Pakistan and Africa and the radio crusade
every Saturday to Sierra Leone. Last week a lady phoned in to the radio to ask us to pray that the -
Lord would give her eye sight. The Lord healed her instantly and the radio staff were so amazed
that they invited her to come and testify that night and gave us one hour. That evening she and
another man testified of their healings, it was a wonderful broadcast. We have also been
upgrading the standard of the Standlake Ranch facilities and had fifteen back to back camps over
the summer.

All the results of 2012 have come in for 2012. We have 346 bible schools that graduated 22,327
students, which totals 64,086 graduates so far in the ministry. Our evangelists planted 4,562
churches in 2012 and had 39,469 conversions.

We are now preparing for a mass crusade in India from the 24™ October to the 2™ of November.
Please pray for this event. There is a mass bus strike in India at present. Please pray that this will
be sorted out and back to normal before our crusade. We cannot afford to hire 200 buses to bring
the thousands to the crusade grounds.

A big thank you to New Zealand, who bought a truck for Uganda, and Vision Church Australia who
donated $2,000 towards it. Having a truck will save over £2.000 in hiring a vehicle already for the
graduations. We also thank Derek Prince Ministries New Zealand who donated the book ‘Life
Changing Spiritual Power’ by ‘Derek Prince’ to the graduates in Lugandan. These books will help
them so much. We would also like to thank Oxford Bible Church who are sponsoring half of the
crusade expenses. A BIG THANK YOU.

From Suzanne and Wilfrid, UK Office.

New Zealand Office Report caring for the East African Countries.

Uganda

Pastor Edward Kisembo is just beginning his graduations of the 183 Bible Schools he oversees. It takes him
2 months of travelling to do this. The Good News is that we have been able to supply Edward with a good
vehicle that will handle the bad roads. He has been praying and believing God for 7 years for this vehicle.

A great blessing for the graduates this year in Uganda has been the Lugandan translation of Derek Prince’s
book “Life Changing Spiritual Power”, a compilation of 6 of Derek’s books as well as the self study Bible



